STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 September 2010 - 8PM

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Ian Hudspeth, Arthur Goffe, Andrea Gardner


	Present:
	

	Public:
	3


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

The following questions were raised by members of the public present:

1.
Q 
When will work commence on the bridge on the dock which is now very unstable?


A 
A 6 week footpath closure order has been made and work should commence by end 

October at the latest.

2.
Q
Will the new waste bins be micro-chipped?


A
No

3.
Q
The land currently for sale on Church Lane is being sold with development potential 

which seems to be a bit misleading?


A
A representative present from WODC planning present in relation to the Affordable 

Housing presentation led the answer on this and suggested that WODC would 


actively discourage build on this site at this time.

 4.
Q
Could the parish council buy this site to protect it and use as a village amenity site.


A 
Timescales and finance do not enable the PC to become involved at this time.

243
To receive apologies for absence. 


Apologies received from:

Trish Cyster


Ken Giles


Tim Burtsal


Robert Gough 
244.
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of interest were made at this time.
245.
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes of the last meeting were approved.  


Matters arising:


Cllr Henderson mentioned that he had been in touch with Smiths of Bletchingdon with 
regards to the lorries from Duns Tew pit via Barton House and was working with the 
appropriate people to determine how many lorries were using this route at this time.  It 
was 
agreed during the meeting to propose a Lorry Count at the October meeting.

RESOLVED


THAT, the minutes of the meeting held on 16 August 10 are agreed and signed as an 
accurate record. 
246.
Affordable Housing Presentation


Two representatives from WODC planning committee gave a very thoughtful insight into the 
process for agreeing affordable housing in the Bartons.  A copy of the powerpoint slides 
from this presentation have been added to the files for anyone to reference.


The first stage is to establish whether there is land available within the Bartons to look at in 
respect of a Rural Exception site which the council were assured would be only for those 
with strong connections to the Bartons in respect of either family or work.


Previously  a site in Worton Road had been looked at which met all the criteria except 
the 
owner wished to agree mixed use development of private and affordable housing.  This 
was 
turned down but the current climate may be more favourable to revisit this application. 
Land was also offered by another party and again this was to be revisited.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact the two respective landowners to gauge what their feelings 
 at the present time are in relation to developing a rural exception site with WODC for 
Affordable Housing.
247.
Correspondence

The council had received an email from Pete Godfrey in respect of the number of Cherwell 
Refuse Trucks routing through the village.  Cllr Dyer did try and establish how many were 
now going through the village with the highest concentration on a Wednesday but couldn’t 
get a firm answer.  Again a lorry count should confirm the situation and Cllr Dyer has 
responded to Mr Godfrey to this effect.  He will await the outcome!
RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would add a Lorry Count to the agenda for the next meeting.

248.
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the Agenda 

(a) Emergency Plan



Waiting for Cllr Cyster to give her views on the booklet produced by South 


Oxfordshire as to whether to use or adopt a similar plan.
(b) Youth Groups 


Nothing to report
(c)
Horse Chestnut Tree, Woodway


WODC dispute that the land falls under PC remit and have asked the PC to withdraw their notice whilst ownership is firmly established.  If PC don’t withdraw a tree preservation order will be immediately implemented on the site.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact WODC and withdraw the notice but request 
clarification as to insurance in the meantime.  Withdrawal proposed and seconded 
by DG/AH.
249.

Agreement on questions to be raised with Chris Brock, Chair of School Governors at 
October 2010 meeting in relation to the school.



Questions to be put in writing by clerk:

1.
Why are pupil numbers falling so rapidly?

 2.
Why have three governors resigned in the last year.
3.
Why are parents with children of primary age and resident in the village, choosing not to 
send their children to the village school but alternative primary schools away from the village which is having a knock on effect on those villages where places are now not being allocated to their catchment children because the places have been taken up by children from Steeple Barton.  
 4.
What is being done to stop bullying intimidation & disruption especially by teaching staff and why has the situation been allowed to continue for so long?

5.
Does the management of the school intend restoring the academic achievements of the pupils.
6.
Why does the school governing body take such offence that we as a council have taken an 
interest in the school on behalf of our parishioners when in the past we have also supported 
the achievements of the school in the same manner and this was acceptable.  How can the problems of the school not be the problems of the parish.


All Cllr present agreed that all questions with no amendments to be submitted.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write to Chris Brock with the questions and formally invite 
him to the meeting on 18 October 2010

250. 
Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
No report submitted.

A question was raised from the public in relation to the previously agreed support plan for the school being implemented.  Cllr Hudspeth informed the council that this had now been actioned.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Bollards painted had made a huge improvement on the pathway between Holliers Crescent and the Playing Fields.

The walk about had been completed by Cllrs Dyer, Henderson and Bews with WODC on 13 September and a list of areas to be tackled had been agreed.  A copy will be filed with the minutes for reference.
c) Transport- The Chair. 
No report submitted
d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Cllr Bews had attended a meeting at the Sports and Social Club and Playing Fields committee and commented that they required some financial assistance.  As per the FC meeting on 6 September Cllr Bews will ask for projects or schedule of works to be submitted for consideration.

The ROSPA report had been received and only a few minor repairs were needed.  
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Bews would discuss with David Monk and Tony Reid.

e) Arts and Leisure

No report submitted
f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth went through his report (Appendix A) everything awaiting Spending Review.

Cllr Goffe reiterated this.  He also mentioned that planning had now been given to Enstone Motorsports.
251.
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i) Middle Barton Playing Fields Application – Recieved full support of council
(ii) Proposed new development at Dashwood House, 5 Dwellings with Parking – SBPC to register to speak at the meeting on 4 October 2010 at the Uplands Planning Committee in objection to the proposals which although revised did not take into consideration still any points the council raised in respect of the original application.
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Bews would lead the opposition to the proposals.

(iii) No planning applications received in relation to Enstone Airfield

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would ask for SBPC to be reinstated on the list for any future 
applications on this site.

252.
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda September 2010)  
b.   Quotations

i. To consider quote from M & D Gardening Services in relation work at Moles  Lane.
RESOLVED


THAT, the quote was approved and the clerk to ask M & D Gardening Services to 
carry out the work..

c.   Budget Tracker



The proposed simplified budget tracker was agreed.
253.  
To receive items for next agenda. 


Circulation Folder Contents to be considered in brief

Affordable Housing Sites


Lorry Count

254.
 AOB


A member of the public commented on the number of councillors present at the meeting.
255.
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18 October 2010 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


